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SEEING WORDS IN ROOM 3
By: Mr. Darsh

Room 3 has been working hard on their sight words! We have been
learning these words by recognizing, creating, writing and many other

fun ways! Room 3 students have found sight words everywhere,
including YouTube! Do you see any sight words around you?



LITERACY IN ROOM 12
By: Ms. Jessi



MEASURING IN ROOM 4
By: Mr. Jaura

Room 4 is developing new measurement skills. Students are
building on their abilities to compare and learn to order three or
more objects. They have come to understand that objects can

be measured in different ways.



HEART DISECCTION IN ROOM 16
By: Ms. Ziegler

Room 16 got to dissect pig hearts after learning about
the circulatory system.



ROOM 19
By: Mrs. Pidhirniak

ROOM 7
By: Ms. Tanya

Room 7 has started our Learn 2 Skate lessons at
Maples Multiplex Arena. We are learning to stand up,

it's hard work! We are having a lot of fun.

Room 19 did some coding with robots!



A WORD FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Ms. Lorelei 

Dear Elwick Families,

February in schools in often a favourite month for teachers. The school
year is in full swing. By this time, we know the children as learners well.
We celebrate the 100th day of school. “I Love to Read” activities mark
many of the days in February as well. Smack dab in the middle of the
month is Valentine’s day where love is celebrated!

This February is particularly sweet. Seeing how we have come out of the
December holiday with continued worries and fears about Covid,
January was a month of ‘wait and see’ for many. 

We are here to tell you that we are back! School is in full swing and
children are busy learning. This past week, our middle years Gr. 7 & 8
were coding with robots and dissecting pig hearts in science. The
skating rink is open both daytime and evening. Our basketball team has
gone undefeated in their last two games and they are killing it! Pow
Wow club starts next week! Six of our Gr. 7 & 8 students have joined the
Seven Oaks Hockey Skills Academy once a week. Our band students
have performed a concert at SOPAC! There are many special activities
happening as part of “I Love to Read” in February with diversity as the
theme! As a whole school, we are celebrating Louis Riel day on February
18th with a whole day of awesome activities. 

The days are getting longer and hopefully warmer. Spring WILL come!
This last Omicron variant is viewed as an important step to this
pandemic is coming to end and life getting back to normal. 

Look around at all that is happening at Elwick Community School. There
are so many reasons to feel optimistic about our children’s future.

Much love, 
Your Elwick Staff 



M.Y.A.C Skating 
Ready for some fun? Grade 5-8 students are invited to come out to the Elwick Community
Centre on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 6:00-8:30pm for some skating. The Maples Youth

Activity Centre will be supervising skating sessions on these evenings. Skates and helmets are
available along with some hot beverages and snacks. 



School Skating 

Students will soon have the opportunity to use the rink during some of our activity breaks,
class and Phys. Ed. sessions. Please make sure that you are dressed for the weather.



Basketball 

Our grade 7/8 Divisional Basketball team has been busy practicing with Mr. Weekes and Mr.
Lister in order to prepare for the season. Practice days are on Day 4 & 6 at 10:35 during the
activity break. Game days will take place at various schools on Thursdays. Students will be
taking a bus from Elwick at 2:15pm with Mr. Nick and will be coming back to Elwick just after

5:15pm. Go Elwick!  
  

Hockey 
A few of our grade 7/8 students have taken the opportunity to be part of the 7 Oaks Hockey Skills

Academy program this term. Students will be attending the program on Day 3’s in the morning. The
focus will be on skill development through drills and scrimmages with qualified coaches.  We hope

you enjoy the experience.     



PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS

By: Ms. Schettler & Mr. Lister



IN THE MUSIC ROOM
By: Ms. Bond

Kindergarten students learning how to draw rhythms. 

New Year, New Instrument! Grade 3 - 5 students are starting to
learn ukulele.



Did you know… you can see photos and videos of our music

program on Instagram? Follow @elwickmusic 





NEWS FROM THE BAND HUT
By: Mr. V

 Our band students just finished their live recorded performances at SOPAC
for our Winter Concert. We have sent the recording by email to all band

parents, we hope that you were able to enjoy that together and celebrate the
performance your children have worked so hard to put together.



Presently, band students are learning more advanced playing techniques and

will be happy to share with you their achievements in our future public
performances. 








SISTEMA 
By: Mr. Donn

Sistema students started the new year with a staggered start, with
Vivaldis, Beethovens, and Mozarts each attending on their own for a few
days. This allowed for extra support from teachers as each group chose

new songs and started working on them, as well as an opportunity to
reinforce routines and expectations before all student return daily on

January 31st. Students also brainstormed ideas for future performance
videos, and are excited to work toward these goals and make them a

reality!



Important Dates
Friday. February 4th - No Sistema (PD Day)

Friday, February 18th - No Sistema
(Cancelled due to Louis Riel Celebration) 






BASKETBALL  TEAM

The boys basketball team has been crushing it so far! They won
their first two games against Dashmesh and Faith Academy!!





For the month of January, Elwick Community School has been learning about GOAL-
SETTING! So far this year, we have learned about identity, belonging and generosity. As
part of a continued journey learning about ourselves, goal-setting is a way to plan for
our future and give us motivation.

Goal-Setting can help us with:

-motivation
-teaching responsibility for our own behaviours and learning
-taking action 
- promoting a “can-do” attitude
-increasing positivity
-forming a powerful lifelong habit
-enhancing one’s sense of purpose
-improving one’s self-worth
-increasing self-esteem

According to the Circle of Courage: 




Goal Setting
 Counsellor's Corner



How can we teach children to set their own Goals?

Want additional resources?

Picture Books that help children learn about
Goal-Setting:
• The North Star by Peter H. Reynolds
• Salt in His Shoes by Delores Jordan
• Ruby’s Wish by Shirin Yim Bridges
• Rosie Revere, Engineer by Andrea Beaty
• Whistle for Willie by Ezra Jack Keats 
• The Power of Yet by Maryann Cocca-Leffler
• Squirrel’s New Year’s Resolutions by Pat Miller

Want more information about goal-setting?

Setting Smart Goals for Kids: https://video.link/w/wPtVc 

5 Facts about Goal Setting by Teen Health (Nemours) 
https://kidshealth.org/en/teens/goals-tips.html

https://video.link/w/wPtVc
https://kidshealth.org/en/teens/goals-tips.html


Co-teaching with Mrs. Collette & Mrs. Huber 
(Guidance Teachers)



Did you know that if your child is in grades 3-8, they receive weekly
classroom lessons with a Guidance Teacher? These lessons often involve
social-emotional themes and are designed and tailored specifically for the
needs in each classroom. 

These lessons are developed through a co-planning process which involves
teamwork and the sharing of ideas between the classroom teacher and
guidance teacher.

Here is an example of some of the themes that have already been covered
this school year! 






Spotlight in Room 11



In Room 11 this month and next, Ms. Catanese and Mrs. Collette have
co-planned lessons which will allow students to become better
readers and more expressive writers.

Students are learning various synonyms for common emotions such
as happy, mad, sad and excited. Learning these new variations of
emotions will allow them to recognize and understand these terms
when they are reading and to create diverse pieces of writing.
Did you know that you can experience more than one emotion at one
time? We learned that we can also feel a variety of different emotions
in one day alone!

New terms are also included in their writing folder, in order for
students to access whenever needed.





BUT WHERE HAS MR. ARNOLD BEEN.....?

Some of our student may have noticed that our custodian
Mr. Arnold had been away for the first two weeks of school.

We really missed him!



He was all the way in Uganda, visiting his family that lives
there. We are so glad he is back but are very happy he got
to spend some time with his family and that he shared this

photo with us! 



How cool is it that he was on the equator?!



Emergency Preparedness Plan

We would like to share our school emergency preparedness
information with you. 

EVACUATION: 
In the event we need to evacuate the entire school, we would walk to
Wayfinders, 950 Jefferson Avenue or our alternate site is James
Nisbett School, 70 Doubleday Drive.

BUSSING: 
If you have inquiries regarding bussing during inclement weather
conditions, please check the division website and/or major radio
stations.

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
In the event, we need to contact you, it is imperative that you keep all
contact information current. 

Please update information on Parent Connect or call the office at
204-633-5641


